
Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim meets Nujaifi to discuss the latest political situation
and the upcoming elections

Head of the National Iraqi Alliance, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, met the Vice President Osama

Nujaifi at the latter's office in Baghdad Monday 9/4/2018

His eminence with Nujaifi discussed the latest political situation and the upcoming election.

His eminence stressed creating appropriate environment for elections and compete bsing on

electoral  programs  away  from  political  dichotomy,  warned  of  those  taking  advantage  of

sectarianism or racial strife to win an electoral cycle. His eminence expressed satisfaction

the talk among the majority political blocs about patriotism and state-building, called for

resettlement of displaced people to their areas and providing basic services to them.

His eminence pointed out that the national majority is the solution for the next phase, because

it depends on representation of the components and provides the equation of pro-goverment and

opposition in the political system, and pointed the importance of preserving the victories

achieved at the political, social and military levels by winning the state-building building

project to crown the victories, and reiterated warning of Daesh sleeper cells activity and

existence of extreme deviant ideology that need cultural and intellectual solutions and

assuming responsibility by everyone.

Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim highlighted the positive worldview towards Iraq as the rising country in

the region, called for investing this positive vision to build the best relations with all on

the  basis  of  the  Iraqi  interest,  making  Iraq  a  bridge  for  communication  and  resolve

disagreements in the region.


